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PROGRESS REPORT, Easy Project, Likely, B. C.

Geochemical and aésay results from sampling mentioned in the
July 6 progress report have now been received as follows:

Chip and Soil Samples collected by Mickle LK7 - LK 44 from
central June Claim (near Quesnel Forks), from Doug Claim
(adjoining June on the east and straddling Cariboo River),
and from open ground between Doug and Easy claims returned
little better than background results for all determinations.

A single high soil value (1440 ppb Au) from central June Claim
was resampled. This sample (LK6) gave a second determination
of 620 ppb suggesting that free gold may be present. The
sampled soil on examination proved to be rusty decomposed
bedrock. Adjacent rock (rhyolite fragmental) returned

740 ppb where a few quartz stringers could be seen and 90 ppb
where none were observed. N.B. 1440 ppb = 0.04 oz./T

A sample of massive pyrite from a narrow (1'-2") vein exposed
in an old cut on Cariboo River in the May Claim returned less
than 10 ppb Au and 0.1 ppm Ag. A specimen from a nearby adit
(collapsed) gave 30 ppb Au and 5.6 ppm (0.16 o0z./T) Ag.
Mickle has subsequently done cat trenching in this vicinity
and currently is doing some diamond drilling with his own
equipment.

Rock geochem samples of quartz veinlets taken from the bed of
Fisher Way Creek in Easy 5 Claim returned background values.

A request by Mickle for release of newly-staked claims (May,
June and Doug) was complied with under terms (right of first
refusal) of the agreement. His request for release of Easy 6
has not been granted as per letter of July 17, 1979.



